Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585
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Will Ferroggiaro, Director
Freedom of Information Project
The National Security Archive

The George Washington University
Gelman Library, Suite 701

2130 H Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037

Re: F2003-00080
Dear Mr. Ferroggiaro:

This is in final response to the request for information that you sent to the Department of
Energy (DOE) under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. 552. You asked
for copies of the ten oldest open or pending FOIA requests being processed or held
pending coordination with other agencies.

A search was conducted of the FOIA Document Online Correspondence System, which
tracks FOIA requests received by the Department. The search identified the documents in
the enclosed listing. The documents are enclosed and provided to you in their entirety.

I appreciate the opportunity to assist you with this matter. If you have any questions
about this correspondence, please contact Ms. Verlette Moore of my staff at (202) 586-
5958.

Sincerely,

Ml

Abel Lopez, Director
FOIA/Privacy Act Group
Office of the Executive Secretariat
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Listing of Enclosures

1. Letter to Marie Hallion, Historical Division, from Jan Mellisen, dated May 14,
1991. 1 page. F2003-00080.

2. Letter to Freedom of Information Officer, Department of Energy, from James P.
Thomas, Hanford Education League, dated December 20, 1991. 2 pages
F2003-00080

3. Letter to Freedom of Information Officer, Department of Energy, from James P.
Thomas, Hanford Education League, dated December 20, 1991. 2 pages. F2003-
00080

4. Letter to Denise B. Diggin, Chief, FOIA/PA Branch, from William Burr, The
National Security Archive, dated November 22, 1993. 2 pages. F2003-00080.

5. Letter to Denise B. Diggin from Brian W. Martin, History Associates
Incorporated, dated April 11, 1994. 2 pages. F2003-00080.

6. Letter to Department of Energy from Famin Ahmed, National Security News
Service, dated August 5, 1994. 1 page. F2003-00080.

7. Letter to Gayla .Sessoms, Chief, FOI Office, from Dee Garrison, Department of
History, Rutgers University, dated February 13, 1995. 2 pages. F2003-00080

8. Letter to Jose Paradis from Shigeki Chikue, dated January 25, 1996. 1 page.
F2003-00080

9. Letter to Gayla D. Sessoms, Director, Freedom of Information and Privacy Act.
from Mark Stevens, Researcher, Greenpeace, dated July 8, 1996. 3 pages.
F2003-00080 3 pages.

10. Letter to GayLa Sessoms, Director, FOI/PA Division, from William Burr, The
National Security Archive, dated August 7, 1996. 2 pages. F2003-00080.




